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Tarnjit Chahal
Project Director- WestConnex
Transport for NSW
20-44 Ennis Road,
Milsons Point, NSW 2061

11/03/2022

Dear Mr Chahal

WestConnex M4-M5 Link – 3B Rozelle Interchange (SSI-7485)
Groundwater Modelling Report

I refer to the M4-M5 Link - 3B Rozelle Interchange Groundwater Modelling Report (GMR) Revision 00,
dated 5 January 2021 submitted to the Department for information as required under condition of approval
E193 of SSI 7485.

I note that the GMR:
 was finalised in accordance with the Australian Groundwater Modelling Guidelines (National Water

Commission, 2012); and
 has been reviewed by Transport for NSW and no concerns were raised.

I understand that the updated GMR, in accordance with Condition E194, is currently being prepared and
will be submitted to the Department in April 2022.

I would like to remind you of your commitments to include in the updated GMR recommendations: 
  from DPIE Water dated 16 April 2021; and
  detailed in the document attached to this letter.

If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Sarah Kamarudin at
sarah.kamarudin@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Jake Shackleton
Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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